
Minutes March 5, 2017 Recreation Board Meeting 

Chairman Jim Van Dyne called meeting to order 7:34 pm. Present were Tom Brown,              
Tom Roberts, Al Gesler, Township appointees, Kelly Majczyk school board          
representative and Tammy Benovic, commissioner. 

The minutes of the December Meeting were accepted unanimously. 

Ms. Benovic remarked that she had seen Kathy Crotty (Maruka) recently and her health              
is improving. 

Calendar for Parks and Recreation were discussed.  The schedule is currently planned: 

Opening Parks June 12​th 

First Teen Dance June 16​th 

Parks close with final day August 11​th and this will be the date for the third and final teen                   
dance. 

Second teen dance will be Monday July 3​rd 

Two movies in the park, first June 30​th at Napier Park, the second on August 18​th in                 
Lake Cliff Park. 

Also planned for the Fourth of July is the Bike Parade and Smith’s Hot Dogs will be sold                  
at a discount for the Bike Paraders. 

Ms. Benovic said the Gazeebo concerts in Beute Park will be every other Wednesday              
and that there was no way these concerts could avoid conflicting with some other              
concert series. She said the Harborcreek concerts will be every Wednesday, Eight            
Great Tuesday will be every week on Tuesday, and weekly street dances in the city will                
be every Thursday. Concerts would not work on Monday, Friday, Saturday or Sunday             
nights.  Bands and dates will be posted on the Township website when determined. 

Ms. Benovic said the invitations to the Fourth of July parade are out and it is too soon                  
for replies. 

Kelly Majczyk reported on the Little League. She said that it is early yet. She said that                 
numbers were down for both the boys and girls enrollments and while there were              
enough boys, the girls’ numbers were still too low.  

Ms Majczyk moved for adjournment and Tom Roberts seconded the motion, the vote             
was unanimous and the meeting ended at 8:14 pm. 

Next meeting is the park walk-through, Saturday April 29 at 9 am. 

 

 



Minutes June 14, 2017 Recreation Board Meeting 

MEMBERS; 

2016-Kelley Majczyk 
2017-Tom Roberts  
2017-Cathy Maruca 
2018-Tom Brown 
2018-Rev.Gesler 
2019-Jim Van Dyne 
2016-Brenda Tombaugh 
 
COMMISSIONER: Tammy Benovic 
SECRETARY: Cathy Maruca 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
*Minutes of March meeting and review notes of April park walk through 
*Review Fourth of July activities 
*Review pro-cons of transfer of properties 
*Review of over growth by boat ramp 
 
Minutes June 4, 2017 
 
Chairman Jim Van Dyne called meeting to order at 7:33 PM. Present were Tom Brown,               
Tom Roberts, Al Gessler, Brenda Tombaugh, School board appointee Cathy Maruca           
and Tammy Benovic, Commissioner.  

The minutes of the March meeting and April walk through was accepted unanimously. 

Events for the Fourth of July were discussed.  The schedule is currently a planned: 

* 9 AM High School Placing Plackards for the parade. 

* 10 AM Bike parade starting at Lake Cliff playground to L.P. to Napier Park for food,                 
games and music. 

* 11 AM to 12 PM Registration for Parade participation. 

* 2 PM Parade 

Tom Roberts brought to motion not to transfer any properties to Iroquois High School.              
Tammy stated that she and no one has accepted this offer. Jim wanted to vote on this.                 
The Board stated more discussion needed to bring to the table before voting. 

Cathy Maruca stated that she saw on facebook complaints of over growth by the boat               
ramp. Jim was going to take a picture and send to Tammy. Jim moved for adjournment                
and Tom Roberts seconded the motion, the vote was unanimous and the meeting             
ended at 8:10 PM. 

Next meeting is scheduled for the Fourth of July with the activities. August 6​th will be a                 
regular meeting at 7:30 PM. 


	03.05.17
	06.04.17



